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THE 43RD SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW (UPR), UNITED REPUBLIC OF TANZANIA’S STATEMENT ON TONGA, 1 MAY 2023 
Thank you, Mr. President,

The United Republic of Tanzania congratulates the Kingdom of Tonga for the comprehensive national report. 

We welcome the positive developments made since the previous Universal Periodic Review including the adoption of national and sectoral policies and programmes. We further congratulate Tonga for ratifying the ILO Convention on the Worst Forms of Child Labour, 1999 (C182).

We commend Tonga for taking measures to improve the livelihood of the elderly population by increasing the Social Welfare Policy; and for safeguarding the rights of persons with disabilities.

We take note on the progress made in the education sector including the launch of Early Childhood Education Framework. 
We recommend Tonga to continue implementing the National Strategic Plan for Long Term Care 2020 – 2024 to ensure that proper care is in place for the elder population.
The United Republic of Tanzania wishes the delegation of the Kingdom of Tonga a successful Review session.

I thank you.

The Permanent Mission of the United Republic of Tanzania - GENEVA, Avenue Blanc 47,  1202 GENEVA, SWITZERLAND

